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 Welcome back! 

I hope you all had a good half-term break. The 

children have come back keen to learn and very 

happy. 

 Thank you to all of the parents who logged 

on to their meetings with the teachers this 

week. It is great for us to have the opportunity 

to share our thinking with you. 

 We said a sad goodbye to Shopna and 

Asma just before the half-term. They had both 

been at the school for many years and had made 

a decision to move on to new and exciting 

pastures. We will miss them and thank them for 

all of their hard work over the years.  

 We have a new teacher in school, Maleeha, 

who will be working with individuals and  

groups of children. These children will be from 

Years 2 & 6.  

 On the Inset Day at the end of the term, 

the teachers, support staff and leadership team 

had meetings to discuss the progress of each of 

the classes. From here we decided if changes 

needed to made, additional support removed or 

put in place, and any specific intervention groups 

that might be needed. We will be working with 

small groups of children who might be showing a 

specific gap in their learning or understanding, 

which we think the additional support will help 

with. Some groups will last for longer, others 

might just be for 6 weeks, or even, sometimes 

just a group being given extra support for 

something they didn’t understand the day 

before.  

 

Enjoy the fireworks! 

Sharon 

  
 

Summer Reading Challenge 
Congratulations to the following children who 
completed the Library Summer Reading 
Challenge and received their certificate this 
week: 
Harriet Deschaume 
Alice Deschaume 
Maariya Rahman 
Umamah Rahman 
Juwairiyah Ameen 
Ethan Ruddock 

 

The following children will be 

receiving a praise postcard  

this week:  

Sprouts – Lily and Nate 

Broccoli – Deen and Hanzalah 

Curly Kale – Lucy and Pearl 

Beetroot – Taqia and Charlotte 

Basil – Romy and Aadam 

Thyme – Bea and Jack 

Mint – Seanan and Byron  

Lavender – Luke and Henry 

Cherry – Tawhid and Sonny 

Rowan – Maariya and Miraj 

Oak – Leanna and Tedie 

Willow – Sienna and Ismail  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We need your recycling 
Year 4 have a DT project this term where they will 
be making castles as part of their topic - Kings, 
Queens and Castles. Please bring in cardboard, 
cereal boxes, yoghurt pots, lolly sticks, milk bottle 
tops, egg boxes, kitchen paper tubes or anything 
else you think might be useful.  
 

After-school clubs 
We are hoping to start up our after-school clubs 
again in the week beginning 15th November, 
with football, gymnastics and coding to begin 
with. We will send home a letter next week with 
more details and sign-up forms to be returned 
to the office. 
 

On Monday 15th November we will have an online session for 
parents, run by Tower Hamlets: “Keeping children safe online”. 
More details and zoom invite to follow. 
 

 


